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RSIPF and SIAF engage with students of St John school 
 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) and the Solomons’ 
International Assistance Force (SIAF) hosted a community engagement event recently 
with St John high school at Rove sport field. 
  
The event focused on building a positive relationship with police and the local community 
with approximately 500 students ranging from forms one to four participated.   
  
The event went ahead with participants joining games of touch football, soccer, tug of 
war, sack racing, egg and spoon races, which promoted the importance of physical 
fitness, teamwork, and having fun with others. 
  
At the end of the games the students helped RSIPF and SIAF members collect rubbish 
around the oval, before sharing a BBQ.  
  
Australian members of SIAF feel highly privileged to be working alongside the RSIPF, 
and to meet members of the community. 
  
Director National Crime Prevention Department (NCPD) Superintendent John Matamaru 
RSIPF Superintendent Matamaru said, “Solomon Islands have an enduring friendship 
with Australia and that friendship plays an important role in ensuring the safety of the 
Solomon Islands communities.” 
  
Superintendent Matamaru also spoke highly of the community engagement initiative. 
  
SIAF and the RSIPF have been hosting these community events throughout Honiara for 
several months, with an estimated 6,000 people in total attending. 
  
Through all the fun and games, it’s important to also acknowledge how important these 
events have been at bringing the public and police together to promote peaceful and 
happy communities.  
 
//End// 



 

 

 
 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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